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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Anthony Bucag 620-9326(C) 
 abucag@yahoo.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry FIC (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK    or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting. 
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Paul Castenda – Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM’s Brother-in-L:aw 

Tom Dodge – PFN, PCP, PGK, PDD     Paul Benson – Mike Mercer’s Family
 

 

Dr. Paredes Modesto (health issues)     Robert Escobar (health)     Don Gargiulo PGK      

George Kubeck      Al Castellano      John Oliver      

 George Limar     Mario Bica (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

 

Cecilia Catellano (recovery from surgery) – John Muellerlelle’s Sister  

Anna Castenda (recovery from surgery) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Sister 

Carol Benson (mourning, loss of husband Paul) – Mike Mercer’s Family 

Tom DiDonna (cancer) – Bill Mead’s Uncle     Toni – Wife of PGK Carl Cholewinski  

Bob Serb (chemotherapy for cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Brother 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      Kelly Ann Ford-Harris (breast cancer) 

           Sherel Pringle, Vernon Woods Jenny Hayden, Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, 

Patricia Cambel (stroke), Kathy Albright, Ed Pajario (colon cancer) 

 - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends     Martha Wilcox (cancer treatment) 

Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder - Family & Friends of John Oliver      
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

 
 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

        
Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Alleluia! The Lord has risen! Let us rejoice!  We give God the glory for giving his only 

begotten son Jesus Christ, to die on the cross of Calvary for our sins. May the resurrection of our 

Lord, Jesus Christ bring grace and peace every day in our lives and that of our loved ones. 

  

 A big thank you to Kevin Conell, George Del Hierro, Jorge Rodriguez, Rob Johnson, Mike 

Mercer and all the brother knights who helped throughout the Fish Fry. Please let us continue to 

work together as a team to help our council meet its fraternal obligations. 

 

 Our major event this month is the Day of Sharing on Saturday April 20, 2024, from 9 AM 

to 2 PM at Speech and Language Development Center, 8699 Holder Ave, Buena Park. Again, we 

need assistance. Please sign-up for a two-hour shift if you can. We are called to share our time, 

treasures, and talent. 

 

Mark your calendar for the following upcoming events: 

1. Mother’s day flower sales Sunday May 12, 2024, 

2. 2024 State Convention: May 16 -19, 2024 at Visalia Convention Center 

 Remain blessed. 

Chris Nsor 

  
 

 

Grand Knight 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 



 

March Meeting 

                       Bill Mead 

$30.00 

 

 April Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

  

 

                        After Winter Comes Spring 

 
 “For behold, the winter is past; the rain is over and gone. The flowers appear on the earth, 

the time of singing has come, and the voice of the turtledove is heard in our land. The fig tree ripens 

its figs, and the vines are in blossom; they give forth fragrance.”(Song of Songs 2: 11-13) 

 

 After a long cold winter, new life starts springing up everywhere! The colors, the flowers, 

the birds in the air. The animals are all giving birth and new life begins. 

 

 Yes, Jesus was crucified but the good news is He arose on the third day, and just like in the 

Song of Songs “for behold, the winter is past; the rain is over and gone.” It is a new day. In II 

Corinthians 5:21 God made Him that had no sin (Jesus) to be the sin for us all, so that in Him we 

might become the righteousness of God. Jesus really did pay the price for us all! John 19: 30 when 

He had received the drink, Jesus said “it is finished” with that He bowed His head and gave up His 

Spirit. 

 

 Because of Jesus we can celebrate our eternal spring.  Our free gift of righteousness in 

Christ, and that will be the best news you will ever hear. Eternal spring through Jesus Christ! 
NSS 

 

 
.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   We support him financially as 

   well as in our Prayers 

 



 

  

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 Happy April Everyone!  We have a number of events both in our Parish and with the Orange 

County Chapter, this month.  Let us join each other in serving one another other, our families, parish 

and our communities! 

 

Wednesday, April 3rd, 7 PM 
Council planning meeting, in classroom #7, at St. Irenaeus Elementary school. 

 

Saturday, April 6th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus Church/School. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 

 

Wednesday, April 10th, 6:30 PM (Social)/7 PM (Meeting) 
The meeting will be in the ED. Building. There will be a light dinner prior to the meeting. 

 

Saturday, April 13th, 6 PM 
Knights of Columbus, Orange County Chapter, “Texas Hold’em” Tournament  

Location: Santiago de Compostela Church 

                    21682 Lake Forest Drive, Lake Forest, CA. 92630 

Fliers available with further information, if you are interested in attending. 

 

Saturday, April 20th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus church/school. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 

 

Saturday, April 20th, 9 AM - 2 PM 

Day of Sharing, 8699 Holder Ave. BP. A fun event held for the intellectually disabled.  

 

 We have just a couple of events this month… This gives all of us a chance to recharge our 

batteries, and be ready to serve and do even more in the upcoming summer months… Stay well and 

serve well, my Brother Knights! 

 

Paulo Morales 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy. Special thanks to all brother Knights who worked the 

Fish Fries and those who attended with family or friends. Although the number of guests was a little 

disappointing, the results came out pretty good, due to sound management of our costs. 

 

 Fr. Binh drew the winning ticket for our Vacation Raffle for 3 nights at the Hyatt Vacation 

Club in Escondido, formerly known as Villas on the Green, a Welk Resort. Our lucky winner was 

Marisol Torres, who is a school teacher, and was in the church for the school’s Stations of the Cross 

during the drawing. 

 

 A special shout out and big THANK YOU thank you to brother David Skorupinski, who 

provided a great dinner prior to our meeting from El Zarape, including tacos, beans, and rice. 

 

 Our Good of the Order drawing winner in March was Our Worthy Treasurer, Bill Mead, 

who was present to claim the $30.00 prize.  Next month’s drawing will be for $10.  

 

 Anybody want a Knight’s jacket or shirts?  Please check out info on back of our bulletin 

for ALBA Professional Embroidery. It is the place to get them. Call Luci Alba or drop by her store 

in Huntington Beach, right off Gothard St & Edinger Ave. 

 

 We are now accepting CREDIT CARDS for DUES payment.  Please call Financial 

Secretary to make Dues payment using the credit card option. If you are having financial difficulties 

currently, please contact me as we now have a fund to assist Brothers in need.  My phone number is 

in the front of this bulletin, or you can email me with your information.  

 

 

 

[continued on Page 13] 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 
  

  

 

3rd PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

10th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

20th DAY OF SHARING 9:00 AM-2:00 PM 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th H.O.P.E. DINNER DANCE TBA 

 

 

 

1st PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

8th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

12th “MOTHER’S DAY” 

12th MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER SALES After Masses 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th-19th KC STATE CONVENTION 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

23th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th “MEMORIAL DAY” 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

 Over the past couple of weeks, I have experienced the Brotherhood of the Knights of 

Columbus first hand and it has reaffirmed my belief that this Brotherhood, this council is a Grace 

from God and a salve for our hearts. 

 

 The number of my brothers that have reached out to check on me is truly inspiring.  I love to 

know that I am in my brother’s prayers and thoughts.  I know that it is not easy for us men to stop 

what we are doing and take the time to check on each other.  But it means so much. 

 

 Secondly, on Easter Weekend I had the opportunity to speak with and share an embrace with 

several of my brothers and talk with them about how they are doing and learn how their faith is 

sustaining them. This is who we are. This is what we stand for. 

 

 It is my sincere prayer that you are having a truly blessed Eastertide.  We are approaching a 

busy season where there will be many opportunities to serve our Parish and Community.  Dive 

in.  Due what you can and allow yourself to receive the grace that comes from serving alongside 

your Brother Knights. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

Dadunn528@yahoo.com 

WE4-39-1-10 “Antelope” 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Dadunn528@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 40 Days for life was celebrated during Lent. 7 loads of diapers, wipes and vitamins were 

collected from the generous parishioners of Saint Irenaeus. 4 pregnancy centers and 1 shelter 

benefited from our collection.  

 

 We thank God every day for the Moms and Dads who choose life. We all pray that Life will 

be respected from birth to natural death. 

 

Peace in Christ 

  

Vivat Jesus 

Curtis Fuller  

Pro-Life Chairman  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dave Skorupinski     Rob Johnson     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Rolly Arenz PGK, DD     Willy Aguilar     Paul Newman     Bill Mead     David Hallum 

Curtis Fuller     Bill Serb PGK     Cirilo Diaz Jr.     John (Jack) Muellerleile 

Daniel Rozak     Dr. Jerome Costa     Rick Tkach PGK     Mike Mercer 

Jorge Rodriguez     Frank Faecke     Pablo Nowell     Jeff Giacomi     Thomas Saliba 

Tommy Tran     Mark McEniry FIC     Gus Wahhab     Chris Nsor 



 

                        

GLENDALE WINTER WONDERLAND 

Continued from March Bulletin 

By Frank Faecke 

  

  

 Bill and Ronit have taken Samuel and Santiago to the farm a few times. They have enjoyed 

the animals, including climbing goats, a variety of chickens, hairy Scottish cows, horses, ducks, 

Alpacas, etc. The boys loved a wooden train just their size with an engine, caboose, and a few cars 

they can climb aboard! Both boys got to sit in and drive (with parent’s help) small green electric 

cars. Samuel delighted in an International Harvester with its chute converted into a long slide. All of 

us rode in “bumble bee” small metal cars pulled by a tractor around a large field past areas where 

Mandarins, Strawberries, Blueberries, Raspberries, and Blackberries are grown and can be picked by 

visitors in season. As we left through the produce stand, there were jams, honeys, nuts, olives, pastas, 

juices, dried beans, fresh cut flowers, Underwood chilli sauces, and gift items around us. 

  

 We followed Bill and family a short distance to Carrara’s Restaurant, where we dined on 

Italian pasta and salads. A young musician/singer entertained us. From there we rode to the Faecke 

home, aka Casa Encantada, in Glendale for desert and hot drinks. Back at the Regency Inn we 

prepared for sleep by 11 pm after a busy day! 

 

 On Saturday, December 30, we departed the Regency Inn at 10:10 am. At Yum Yum Donuts 

a few blocks from Casa Encantada, we purchased 12 huge fresh muffins, cheese, chocolate, banana 

nut, and one bran. Bill and Ronit and the boys were all ready with scrambled eggs, biscuits, fruit and 

coffee. After a sumptuous breakfast, thank yous, and goodbyes, we headed for Buena Park, where 

we arrived at 2 pm. 

   

 That Saturday evening at the 5 pm mass at St. Irenaeus, we celebrated the feast of the Holy 

Family. Songs, prayers, and fellowship capped our Glendale Winter Wonderland trip! 

 

THE END 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 Continued  

  

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. Our March Bulletin included pictures of 

the exemplification held by our Council after 5:00 Mass on February 3rd, and the pancake breakfast 

served for students on Shrove Tuesday. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at our next Members Meeting on Wednesday April 10th.  

Doors are open at 6:30 for dinner.  Don’t be late! 

 

 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Viet Quoc Tran 4/5 Victor Carrillo 4/13 Curtis Fuller 4/14 

John Mooney 4/15 Joseph Chavez 4/22 Rev. Juvy Crisotoma 4/26 

  Rev. Ian Bustonera 4/30 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 

Richard Tkach 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 714.888-6692 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


